
No matter what the situation, you the community have always been there for our students. You

have given your time, money and your talent to be sure they were provided for. Whether it was

passing a bond measure to replace and remodel outdated buildings and equipment, investing in

more part-time teachers or funding internet scholarships when COVID-19 forced schools to

move to virtual learning for all (at a time when not all could provide internet for their homes) or

rallying in an instant to create the largest food bank outside of Portland for our students - YOU

the community have always been there. The past 20 months warms our heart to have seen that

even when you are falling on hard times, you were there for the students.

You, the Tualatin, Tigard, King City, Durham, Metzger and so many other communities gave with

your hearts to provide for our dear students.

This robust edition of our newsletter will share the many, many ways you, your neighbors and

the area organizations and businesses have helped our students over the past two years when

donating to The Foundation for Tigard Tualatin Schools. We are so grateful for how many of you

first-time donors have joined us.

On behalf of our board, staff and committee members...thank you.

Margie Greene , Keala Hilla,
Executive Director Board President

You Are ALWAYS
Here For Our Kids

Above photos
are from "Super Happy

Awesome News", a virtual
musical production by

Broadway Rose Theatre
Company's Online Drama

Club.
This first-time all virtual

class, open to any district
student, was funded by

FTTS' SEED program.
Background and prop

designs were by students
since staff interaction was

limited to online only.
Watch the 2 shows on

Youtube. Search for
"Super Happy Awesome
News-Cast 1"and "Super
Happy Awesome News -

Cast 2".
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Much More Than Food
Packed with Pride provided more than food, thanks to you. 1) More than 7000 books in English & Spanish from businesses, libraries
and schools were handed out. 2) 600 hand-made wooden toys were distributed to awestruck parents, thanks to Guild of Oregon
Woodworkers. 3) Hundreds of backpacks were given to students from local businesses.  4) Mother's Day & Father's Day goodies
donated by businesses and individuals were created to acknowledge the challenging parenting time COVID-19 created. 5) Sweet
thank you card lets our volunteers know their work matters.
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2020-NOT A
MOMENT WASTED

March 14, 2020. An emergency Tigard-Tualatin School Board meeting
voted to close our schools and move to online learning, for the health
and safety of our students, their families and our staff.

48 hours later, Packed with Pride (PWP), a food bank for our students
was born through a collaboration between the Tigard-Tualatin School
District (TTSD), Tigard Tualatin Educators Association led by president
Scott Heron, Tigard Tualatin Student Union, The Foundation for Tigard
Tualatin Schools and school board members Maureen Wolf and Ben
Bowman.

More than 600 volunteers signed on to offer their
muscles, cars, monetary donations, creative
minds, food items and supplies!

TTSD and Tigard High were quick to approve the
school's auditorium, and   old cafeteria, to house

the temporary food bank. In two weeks PWP
distributed 150 boxes. The following week
increased to 250. The effort then exploded to 850
boxes a week that were filled with fresh produce,
eggs & milk, meat/poultry and shelf-stable items.
Knowing the dire challenges that some families
were facing, no-contact home delivery service
was offered along with no-contact pick up.

"What about food?"

Any given year, TTSD has 25-33% of their students
that qualify for the federally funded free/reduced
meal program. That statistic is not well known by the
general public, but is a reality that TTSD staff work
with every year. Many elementary schools have
volunteers operating a backpack program in their
building that offers backpacks filled with non-
perishable foods for students, for their weekend
needs.

A few are operating again. For the greater needs,
PWP will continue. A new partnership was formed
between TTSD and FTTS to move PWP from a
temporary service to a permanent district-wide
service. PWP's partnership with the Oregon Food
Bank also allows PWP to offer food boxes to the
general community. PWP will be housed in the old
cafeteria for the immediate future.

Temporary
Became

Permanent

500 boxes
delivered
each week
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Creative Teaching (con't.)

"Students accessed MYSTERY
SCIENCE to learn about

STEAM related topics and
participated in the trivia and

online assembly.
450 participants watched it

live!"

Principal Brewer, Durham
Elementary

Updating Books
Alberta Rider and Tualatin Elementary were
two of the schools taking the opportunity to
update their books to reflect their readers.
Having books about your culture, displaying
images that look like you and are able to teach
classmates about your heritage offers comfort
to the student. It builds confidence and pride
to  read about the accomplishments of
someone that looks like them.  
   

                                     2020-2021 USE OF DONATIONS THROUGH  FLEX GRANT PROGRAM

SCHOOL                    PROJECTS                                                                                                                         
Alberta Rider          Expanding Social Justice Classroom Libraries-Each classroom teacher purchased $100 worth of student
$2200                       friendly books to help build community, validate and understand identity, educate all students about
                                  differences while also celebrating who all students are.
Durham Elem          Swag Bag of School Supplies-Helped provide school supplies to ensure all students were equipped and
$9800                       ready to learn this year.
                                  Mystery Science Software
                                  Diverse Children’s Literature
                                  Co-Teacher for Kindergarten and First Grades-Teacher that strategically stays in the class and teaches
                                  alongside the main teacher offering a second professional to help students progress, without pulling
                                  students out of their class.
Metzger                    IXL Learning Math Software
$9800                          
Deer Creek              Mystery Science Software
$9800                       Diverse Books for Students
Bridgeport              Newslea Software-Offers bilingual lessons
$9800                       IXL Learning Math Software
                                  STEM Take-Home Kits
                                  Virtual After School Clubs-Continuing after school program in virtual format
                                  in hopes of increasing comfort and engagement with online learning. Offered
                                  classes such as STEM, dance, trivia.
Mary Woodward     Part-time Math Teacher-Extension of long-standing program that provides
$9800                        math support through smaller groups of students, for all levels of math.                                                 
Templeton               Student School Supplies for Hybrid Returnees-Provided "at school" set of supplies for students
$9800                        returning to school for the hybrid program.        
Tualatin                    Reading Support through Small Groups
$9800                        Social Justice Library-Provide a resource library for all grades to support social justice instruction.
Fowler Middle          Lunch Connections with Students-Lunch groups lead by staff for social connections with peers and staff.
                                   Helped create connection and care in a pandemic environment. NOTE: Approved, then placed on hold
                                   when school moved to hybrid learning.
Hazelbrook              Connecting Students During CDL Through 3 programs:
Middle                       1. After school academic support
$9800                        2. Weekly affinity group meetings with staff advisors
                                   3. Weekly lunch activities
Twality Middle        Virtual After School Activities-After school affinity groups-Black Student Union, MECHA, Pacific Island  
$9800                        Club and Pride Club - to fill the social void and build connections among students and staff.                         
Tualatin High          Virtual and In-Person Homework Help
$9800
Tigard High             Virtual and Limited In-Person Homework Help
$9800

Creative Teaching
COVID-19 would not stop your support from impacting our students. Whether online or hybrid teaching. Principals and staff were
creative, using your donations to let students know they were cared for, and they were working hard to keep learning fun and materials
available. Donors raised $156,800 for the Flex Grant program. The School Grant program was temporarily renamed Flex Grant to give
schools more options to support our kids, beyond the usual part-time teaching staff that the School Grant focuses on.
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"We have a few students that show up at every

session for support. We’ve actually developed a

great relationship working together.”

Hazelbrook Middle School Afterschool Teacher

When Bridgeport Elementary could not offer their usual in-person after
school enrichment classes, they did the next best thing by offering
virtual classes that included dance, science and trivia. The drop-in style
removed barriers that have caused hesitancy to signup in past years.

Principal Jordan Mills shares the importance of still being able to offer
the classes, and how they were a success due in large part to her
incredible staff.

Creative Teaching (con't.)

"The clubs were a huge hit! We had only intended
to have one session, however, due to incredible

feedback from students and families, we added a
second session."

Principal Mills, Bridgeport Elementary

Principal Mills:

"As you know, our staff worked
overtime this year to bring the highest

quality experience to students that they
could. It was a huge challenge to find

the time to add enrichment
experiences, however, we had some
incredibly dedicated souls that went

above and beyond. They reported that
this social time with students was

invaluable! I think they liked it as much
as the students! After the first session, I
asked staff if they’d be willing to run a
second session their responses were

YES! One in particular said, 'I was
waiting for you to ask me again ... of
course I would LOVE continuing with

the club after spring break!' ”

MORE THAN HOMEWORK HELP

Afterschool Fun!

"We learned that for students, having a
social connection to other students was
critical for engagement. This project
aimed to increase that connection."
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Monthly Donations
Available for your  

convenience:
$10, $50, $100 or any 
amount. Start today at 

www.the-FTTS.org.

$10,000+
Diane and Joseph Bonica
Julie and Matt Popma
Rutschman Family Charitable 

Fund (G)
Templeton Elementary PSO 

(G)
Louis and Virginia Clemente 

Foundation (G)
Lam Research (M)
City of Tigard (G)
Sunset Bridge Inc.
Silvey Family Foundation (G)
Capaces Leadership Institute 

(G)

$5,000-$9,999
Cindy and Paul Morrison
Timothy Pepper
Shelly and Michael Smelser
Maureen and Bryan Wolf
Katharine and Russell Donor 

Advised Fund (G)
VMware Foundation (M)
Nike, Inc (M)
Oregon Education 

Association (G)

$2500-$4999
Margaret Doherty
Cristina Gimenez Garcia and 

Jesus Corbal San Adrian
Kyle Noble
Aliza Scott
Tigard - Tualatin Educators 

Association (G)
Robert C. and Mariam B. 

Arthur Family Fund (G)
New Seasons (G)
Fowler Middle School PSO 

(G)

$1000-$2499
Jamie Anderson and Torsten 

Berger
Brenda and Ray Ayers
Daniel Bachhuber
Katherine and Donald 

Belden
Torsten Berger
Tia Bledsoe
Lori and Jon Brick

Cambia Health Solutions 
Fund of Oregon 
Community Foundation

Siobhan Chandler and John 
Morrison

Robert Cline
Katie and Bob Coulson
Melissa and Casey 

Cunningham
Heidi Dehaan
Erin Dwyer
Sheila and David Ellsworth
Calista Fitzgerald
Jami and Kasey Flicker
Cheri and Robert Gamache
Isabel Garduno
Amy and John Gerhard
Cindy Gillespie
Margie and Ralph Greene
Christina Hancock
Ellen Hunter
Rebecca Hurd
Julie and Frank Inberg
Leslie Joel
Heather Jordan
Tandy Kooch-Cleaver and 

Jason Cleaver
Eveln and Tom Murphy 

KTKS Fund of Oregon 
Community Foundation

Cheryl Laird
Elizabeth Lassetter
Carla and Kenneth Leander
Pamela and Keith Leavitt
Andi and James Lewis
Rob Massey
Tim & Robin McFall
Virginia Nelson
Courtney Pate
Cheryl and Bryan Payne
Heather Peterson
Nancy and Paul Phillips
Katelyn Reames
Ramana Reddy
Reinert
Elizabeth Rockway
Melissa and Nick Ruiz
Don and Marilyn Schmidt
Stacie and Michael 

Schoonmaker
Lindsey and Jason Smith
Tim Stamets
Lynne Stark
Diane and John Thornton
Tigard United Methodist 

Church
Jennifer Tyree
Karyn and Jason Vorhees
Angelique Whitlow

Patricia Williams
Susan Wilson
Natasha Windle
Jill Zurschmeide and Andrew 

Klossner
Genentech (M)
Greenough Giving Fund
Tigard High PSO (G)
Walmart (M)
Club K (S)
Fred Meyer / Kroger (G)
Bristol Meyers Squibb (M)
Calvin Presbyterian Church 

(G)
Tigard Area Chamber of 

Commerce (G)
PGE Co (M)
St. James Episcopal Church 

(G)
Intel (M)
Nvidia (M)
TUHS Communicare Club 

(G)
Rolling Hills Community 

Church (G)
Tigard Foursquare Church 

(G)
City of Tualatin(G)
Durham Elementary PSO (G)
Trail Blazers, Inc.(G)
Barhyte Specialty Foods, 

Inc.(S)
The Standard (M)
Cambia Health Solutions 

Fund of Oregon 
Community Foundation 
(G)

$500-$999
Linda Alexander
Leslie Anton
Kelsey Baldwin
Robert Bednarek
Andrea Bigcraft
Katherine Binford
James Boies
Stacy Brown
Carolyn Bulkley
Mary Case
Becky Chamseddine
Yu Choe
Rebecca Cleeton Goodell 

and Brian Goodell
James Conant
Shelley Connelly
Kara and Jason Doan
Erica Harbison Donham
Ann Dupuis
Richard Elliott

Nikole and Mike Emerson
Robert Estes
Madae and Mark Fast
Lynn Faulkenberry and Todd 

Bybee
Steve Fawver
Valerie Fensler
Karen Fife-Rapp
Ryann Furrer
Susan Gage and Gerald 

Sass
Jack Gill
Daniel Gradin
Lisa and James Graham
Carol Greenough
Julie and Jim Gress
Laura and Vaughn Grubaugh
Kellie Gudenas
Cindy Hallam
Susan Harbury
Pam Harrel
Beth Heironimus and Mike 

Jedan
Philip Ho
Marsha Hoyt
Jennifer and David Hughes
Keith Jacobson
Lisa and Edmond Jean
Lori Joel
Laura Johansen
Natalie Johnson
William Kaltenthaler
Sharon Karr
Michael Kay
Heather and Matthew Keister
Corina Klaas-Torseth
Anne Krajewski
Angela Lawton-Wallesen
Peter Low
Karen and Steven Ludes
Cynthia Lund
Charles Lynch
Ronna and Brian Marx
Sarah and Matthew 

Mattecheck
Oscar and Mary Mayer
Teri McCord
Susan McGee
Julie Merkl
Marylou Morales
Karen & Bob Morris
Sanjay Nadimpalli
Gillian and Steven Nelson
Colin O’Reardon
Shailu and Giri Pasumamula
Tanya and Craig Peebles
Ian Pham
Emily and Evan Pickett
Zola and Steven Raye

Marilyn Reiher
elizabeth roach
Allaire Rosenthal
Erica and Fred Schaefer
Muriel Schelsky
Angela Schmidt
Melinda Slingsby
Meredith and Martin Sopher
Susan Stark Haydon and 

Michael (Pat) Haydon
Mark Stephenson
Janice and Perry Stripling
Wesley Tanac
Constance Tarasawa
Laurie Thomas
Patricia Thomason
Candace and Gregory 

Trotter
Sarah and Kevin Waddell
Klinton Walton
John Weber
Lisa Peeters Weem
Sara Wilson and Gary De 

Sa
Apple (M)
Kathleen M. Ulwelling Trust
King City Lions Club (G)
Microsoft Matching Gifts 

Program (M)
Pistacchio Charitable Fund
Charles Schwab (M)
Cambia (M)

$250-$499
Deborah Abeyta
Janell and David Alexander
Megan Alvey
Amanda Apple
Lee Averett
Krista and Stu Bailey
Shawnie Bailey
Melanie Bailey
Balasubramanian Shankar
Sharin Balcom
Eric Ballas
Max Barenberg
Kricket and Bill Beers
William Beers
Kricket Beers
Amber Bell
Kimberly and Jared Benedetti
Natalie and Ryan Berning
Wendy Brands
Dawn and John Brase
Carol and Steven Brown
Connie and Gretchen Brown
Renee Case
John Casebeer

S - Sponsor       M - Corporate Matching       G  - Community Giving

Our heartfelt thank you to the hundreds of individuals, clubs and businesses that donated to FTTS and Packed with 
Pride during the 2020 calendar year. Donation activity is for January 1, 2020 through December 31, 2020.

THANK YOU DONORS!



Angeline Chong and Todd 
Worthley

Tina Christian
Teresa Conroy
Alexis and Dan Cowley
Lisa Dailey
Elizabeth and Todd Davidson
Lisa Dean
Christine and Michael 

DeBuhr
Jacob DeGraw
George Deibert
Kimberly Demarchi and 

Ronald Spires
Elizabeth and Adam Dittman
Jason Doan
Gretchen Dumestre
Kale Dwight
Tom Emerson
Greg and Tiffany Ferguson
Julie Ferguson
Donna Field
Timothy Fredette
Philip Fredrick
Laurinda and Michael 

Freudenthal
Steve and Marilyn Fulton
Lyubo Gankov
Angela Gassner
Glenn and Breanna Gill
Leslie Golden
Joshua Gregory
Paul Gross
Karin Hammer Knowlton and 

Jim Knowlton
Lisa Hasuike
Alison Heath
Holly Henderson
Jenell Henson
Craig Hermann
Janet Hoffman
Oana and George Celestino 

Hristescu
Katrina Hubley
Kandi and Angie Hudspeth
Karen and Matt Hughart
Michelle and Aaron Ingle
Ginna Ingram
Charlene and James Jarvis
Laurie Johnsen
Sandra Jones
Colleen and Richard 

Jourdenais
Mike Kalina
Sheila Kaplan
Eric Keim
Sarah Khatib
Victoria and Kris King
Wayne Kittelson
Corina Klaas Torseth and 

Morris Torseth
Rebecca Knudeson
Dean Koehler
Verna Lamet
Christie Langer
James Lewis
Janis Liddell

Sarah Liddell
Sharell and Cameron Lien
Barbara and Jim Loeffler
Richard and Mary Lonergan
Shannon and James Lowry
Ben Lucas
Judy Lucas
Anna Lukyanova
Thi Mai
Rob Marreel
Claudia and Michael 

Marshall
Steven Mason
Elizabeth Michels
Robin Migdol
Christopher and Malea Mills
Erik Moen
Carol and Joe Monty
Rory Moore
Virginia and David 

Morthland
Cori and Jonathan Muirhead
LeChau and Corey Nguyen
Emily Nilsen
Corey Oliver
Rebecca Olsen
Jason Ostlie
Julie and Craig Padbury
John and Theda Pansevicius
Sharon Parr
Cynthia Pellicci
Krista and Eric Pennick
Doris Pezzotti
Gretchen Pitts
Jessica Price
Connie Ramaekers
Taegen Reed
Katherine and Michael 

Reinert
Linda Reynolds
Suzanne and Dale Rice
Dale Rice
Steven Rice
Kate Richmond
David Ross
Stephanie and Justin Rufener
Cheng Saechao
Elizabeth and David 

Sammond
Nelz Samuel
Tracy and Justin Sandford
Ann and Jon Schoblaske
Stacy and Jim Shaub
Christy Shaver
Eric Shepherd
Jenna and Ryan Smith
Bethany Smith
Pam Soderquist
Judy Sweeney
Najwa Sweilem
Samuel Talyor
Alice Tam and Scott 

Nakashimada
Samuel Taylor
David Tercek
Margaret Terrell
Stacey Tetzloff

John Toppel
Kathryn Toppel
Lan Tran
Josh Truini
Sara and Danny Tye
Julie Vansant
Sugeetha Vasudevan
Marit Wagoner
Heidi Wallace
Robert Wallach
Kerry Weaver
Kristina and Alex Wells
Dylan Westphal
Linda Wethern
Kristine Whaples
Amy Wheatcroft
Laurie and Scott White
Ryan White
Ashley Whitney
Jason Wilde
Clare Wilhelm
April and Bill Wittgow
Nancy and John Wittgow
Aimee and Allen Wood
Rhett Ybarra
Nicholas Youngerman
Harris Zafar
Anonymous
United Technologies (M)
PBS (M)
Daimler Cares (M)
LKQ Community Foundation 

(M)
Richard Franklin Company

$100-$249
Lola Achilova and John Muir
Laura Addonisio and Debra 

Freedman
Iris Addonisio
Hilary and Dan Ahlers
Lynda Aicher
Lisa and Gary Albert
Matthew Albertson
Cassandra Ambrosini and 

Doug Brown
Sue Amos
Nancy Ancharski
Shirley Anderson
Brenda Anderton
Elsa and Syam Antony
Cara Arcuni
Jud Arthur
Kelly Asbra
Tanja and Tim Atkinson
Allison and Michael Austin
Kari and Kurt Austin
Sharla and Lee Averett
Anthony Badajos
Colette Bailey
Maureen Bailey
Ken and Nancy Barker
Nicole Barker
Mara Barnes
Shelly and Michael Barrett
Lauri Barry
Sarah Barsotti

Kathryn Bates
Jodette Bates
Ricky and Joyce Beadnell
William and Sharon Beecroft
Kristin and Rian Berg
Keri and Scott Bickley
Aimee Biggs
Heidi Billings
Angela and Devin Bingham
Claudia Black
Summer and Ryan Blasquez
Shelley and Paul Blouin
Kassie and Bryan Boehringer
Andrew Bonica
Jennifer and Lyle Bosket
Rhett & Jean Boudreau
Kate Bowers
LeAnn Braden
Autumn Bradley and Raul 

Mota
Teresa Braun
Jill Brazier
Amy Breen
McKaley Brewer
Abigail Britton
Shannon and Scott Brown
Lawrence and Jan Bruno
Janann Bruno
Dan Bruton
Jean Buelna-Pastor and 

Richard Pastor
Virginia Burdick
Sarah and Robert Burke
Alexis Buschert
Lauren Buxton
Michele and Brent Caldwell
Holly Campbell-Polivka
Julie Carlsen
Jennifer and Darin Carlson
Ruth Carlson
Steve Caspell
Jeff Ceccacci
Bonny Jean Chown
Kristin Clark
Claudia Cloud
Lindsay and Dale Clough
Jody Compton
Alissa and James Conant
Alissa Conant
Claire Connell
Joanne Cooper
Jim Corliss
Ann Cox
Jill Cox
Jerry Crane
Brittney Crary
Krista and Robert Crawford
Michael Crotty
Hillary Currier
Mary Dalton
Andrea Danger
Katy Davies
Frances and Edward Davis
Jennifer and Bret Davis
Andrew Davis
Russell Dean
Donna and Robert Deasy

Betty Debelloy
Emily Dehn
Donna Deluca
John and Maggie DeRuntz
Meagen and Ryan Detwiller
Moira DeVault
Heather DeVille
Catherine and Robert Dexter
Dibblee
Aimee and Ryan Dickson
Julia and Jeffrey Doan
Jennifer Donley
Marci and Ryan DuChene
Thomas Duggan
Kathleen and Kris Dunning
Lawrence Van Dyke
Paige Easterday
Karen Edwards
Michelle Edwards
Lindsey Eick
Marni Eilers and Brian Clark
Joel Ekdahl
Karen and Peter Emerson
Don Engstrom
Joy Eriksson
Errin Esparza
Amy Espinoza
Tamara Estrada
Michelle and Bryan Euzent
Kari Fantz
Mary S Fatland
Dana and Keith Feist
Lynne Fergusson
Roberta Fiarito
Richard and Cindy Finlayson
Victoria Foiles
Julia and Nick Fossati
L Foster
Stephanie Foster
Sharon and John Fox
Helen and Frank Francis
Gary and Gay Frantz
Lisa and Jeff Freeman
Karla Friede and Gordon 

Marshall
Heather and Dennis Frisbee
Robin and Ryan Gabel
David Garrett
Julie Garvin
Stephanie Gaston
Michael Gavaza
Sarah Geelan and Aaron 

Getz
Carol Geldaker
Aaron Getz
Eloise Gibson
Emily and Patrick Gibson
Shawna Giesler
Jacob Gifford
Erin Gillam
Elaine and David Gillaspie
Aimee Giroux
Melinda Golden
Stephanie and Esteban 

Gonzalez
christy goodell
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Nicole and Matthew 
Goodhue

Paul Grandy
Theresa and Michael 

Grassmueck
Nancy and Steven Gray
Jesse Green
Patricia Green
Shanda Green
Martha Griggs
Timothy Gross
Timothy Haarmann
Merrily and Robert Haas
Kelly Hagen
Julia Hajduk
Mary Lou Ham
Amy Hansen
Robin Harlan
Elaine Harris
Ruth Harshfield
Sherri Hauke
Kurt Havnaer
Theresa and Russel Haynes
Sabrina and Robert Hays
Allen Hecker
Joni and Paul Heidt
Launa Helton
Megan Helzerman
Emily Henderson
Lisa and Glen Henneman
Pamela and Duke Henslee
Joanne Hermens
Aubrey Hill
Brita and Christopher Hill
Cynthia Hillier
Melissa Hilts
Rebecca Hocker
Lori Hoekstra
Jennifer Holman
Craig Hopkins
Kerstin Hughes
Taylor Hughes
Shannon Hughes
Allison Hutchins
Christine and Patrick 

Hutchinson
Jennifer Isaac
John Ison
Jim Ivler
Gloria Jacobs
Jodi Jacobs
Malini Jayaraman
Lois Jebbia
JoAnn Jennings
Edith Jensen
Corey Jeppesen
Karina and Aaron Jiricek
Gary St John
Lori St. John
Kimberly and Alan Johnson
Paige Johnson
Richelle Johnson
Diana and Michael Jones
Abraham de Jonge
Cynthia Joyner
Marsha Jurgenson
Erin Kabusreiter-Jones

Cara Kawahara and Angus 
Campbell

Kathryn Kelleher
Sandra Kelleher
Catherine Kemnitz
Laura Kemnitz
Tiffany Kerns
Molly Kerns
Julie Ketchum
Taylor Kevan
Donna Khatib
Fred Khosravani
Chad Kilander and Justin 

Tidmarsh
Trisha Killin
Janice Kindrick
Melodie and Justin King
Angela and Jamie Kingery
Natalie Kirch
Jessica and Nathan Kittleson
Elena Knepprath
Carrie and Andrew Kondor
Holly and Thomas (Tom) 

Koontz
Cynthia (Cindy) and Brandon 

Koonz
Angela Kramer
Michelle and Larry Kubes
Kennan and Doug Kuffel
Kristina Kurtz
Erin and Jeremy Lang
Sherri and Eric Larson
Sonia Lauer
Jia Layman
Emily Kelchner Lee
Andrea and Melvin Lenzy
Maureen (Molly) and 

Thomas Leonard
Jan Leone
Fred Leonhardt
Mary Lewis
Emilee Lewis
Christopher Lieuallen
Susan and Todd Liles
Charmaine and Roy Lindsay
Freedman Lisa
Janet Lisle
Patty Lofgern
Ann Loftin
David Lord
Tina Lowen
Erika Lucas
Christine and Patrick Lujan
Naila Lundstrom
Gwen Lusk
Bayard Lyons
Treena Maginnis
Jessica Magnusen
Aya Maguire
Jennifer Maldonado
Dawn and Benjamin 

Mangum
Katie Mariman
George Maroney
Joanna Martson
Haley and John Maseda
Matt Mason

Marsha Matthiesen
Carolyn Mayer
Krista McCleary
Kim McDill
Brian McGahren
Heather McKillip
Emily McLaughlin
Tonya Melton
Kayleen and Jason 

Mendenhall
Heidi and Eric Meslow
Mary and Paul Meyer
Kathleen Michel
Ashley and Morgan Miller
Michelle and Eric Miller
Sheri and Peter Miller
Nyree Miller
Vicki Miller
Jordan and Brian Mills
Teri Mills
Chris Mills
Marleny Mitchell
Sally and Jeffrey 

Moeggenberg
Nancy and Kevin Moen
Debra Moffitt
William Monahan
Carolyn and James Moore
Kristen and James Moore
Mona Moreland-Bowers
Tiffany and Cory Morgan
Kathleen Morris
Nathaniel and Maria 

Morrison
Brooke Mowery
Rebeca and Gerard Munsch
Jason Myoga
Kumiko Nakata
Sally Needham
Marci Neilsen
Julie Neumann
Stephen A Newchok
Gerald Nihill
Dafna Noam and Achikam 

(Eric) Haim
Jodie O’Connor
Antoinette Olivas and 

Bradley Gross
Brittani Oliver
Gordon Orme
Faye Orme
Jennifer Ornelas
Jennie Ott and Hilary Himan
craig Padbury
Anna Park
Debra and Trevor Parker
Jaime and Ethan Parker
Sherry and Charles Parker
Ethan Parker
Heidi Pastega
Nathan Patla
Claudine and Craig Payne
Teresa and Michael Pearson
Nancy Perkins
Kristi and Bryce Peterson
Tonya Peterson
Lucinda Pfeiffer-Hoyt

Megan Pfeiffer-Hoyt
Jodi and Derek Plank
Jean Plumb
Ruth and Nicholas Positano
Jonathan Potter
Darcy Pottle
Nicole and Travis Pratt
Mehgan Proferes
David Putnam
Rachel and David Rambin
Karen L Ramos
Angie Reinwald
Laurie Reser
Linda and Steve Reynolds
Susan Rieke- Smith and Jeffry 

Smith
Lauren Ripley
Christie Rivas
Terese Rivas
Jill and Lawrence (Matt) 

Roberts
Heather Roberts
Paula and Nicholas 

Robertson
Michael Rooney
Mikhail Rosenberg
Aaron Rubio
Katharine Rumbaugh
Paquita Rupp
Lois Rutkin
Kristina and Jason Ruybalid
Joan and Makoto Sakaguchi
Elyn Sanchez
Corinne and Eric Sanders
James Sanders
Susan Scharf
Ann and John Scherner
Julie Schmidt
Alayna Schoblaske
Marlynn and Alain Schotland
Robin Schuettke
Beth Schuff
Philip Schuyler
Robert Scott
Lynn Scroggin
Brenda Selby
Robert and Patricia 

Shangraw
Camie and Nathan Sharp
Tabitha Shelby
Joanne and Richard Shipley
Marie Shockloss
Kelsea Shoop
Dave Shrestha
Robert Shurig
Christine Simons
Laura Small
Richard Small
Ashley and Nate Smith
Diane Smith
Katy Smith
Molly Smith
Terianne Smith
Susan Smith
Jodi and Jason Snider
Enid Sorkowitz
Raymond Stall

Lisa Stewart
Melody and Michael Stone
Kathleen Stone
Susan Suttich
Carol Taaffe
Shannon and Jeff Tabler
Pamela Tainer
Tamara and Michael 

Tanuvasa
Olena and Oleh Taratula
Leanna Taylor
Robert Taylor
John Terjeson
Tina Thede
Kathy Thigpen
Diana and Ronald Thompson
Colleen Thompson
Pamela Thompson
Amanda Thorderson
Kimberly Thoren
Brigitte and Pascal Tisseur
Katerina Togiai Toms
Corina Torseth
Kelly Toye
Thao Tran and Tuan Vo
Ann Tran
Tara Triplett
Olivia Tsujimura
Carmen Turian
Jane and Michael Tyler
Zinnia Un
Mahmoud Vahidi
Gary and Carol Vallens
Kari and Bryan Vandergriff
Amy and Jason Varga
Vikki and Mauricio Villarreal
Lisa and Kurt Von Wasmuth
Stephanie Wachsmuth
Janice Wacker
Kay Wagenhofer
Alicia Walker
Richard Wallace
Tisha Wallace
Jennifer and John Walsdorf
Maren and Klinton Walton
John Wanderscheid
Tracy Wanderscheid
James & Liz Wassom
Marni Watts-Tupou
Michael Weber
Fatima and Gerald 

Wegehaupt
Ezra Weiss
Wendy Wells
Elaine Werner
Kati Westfall
Leslie Westphal
Elena Whitaker and Darryl 

Arthur
Joann and Erik Whitcher
Leonard Whitlow
Ashley and Justin Whitney
Lora Whitten and Eric 

Shepherd
Laura and Robert Wieking
Robert Wiesenthal
Veronica Williams
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Jeremy Williams
Richard Williams
Kathleen Williams
Rosemary Willis
Elisabeth Winn
Daniel Wise
Susan Wise
Liza Wolfgang
Liz Wood
Michelle Woolfolk
Bei Xu
Stacey and Chris Yahna
Davena Yee
Tina Yep
Lynlea Yi
Alishia and John Young
Betty and Henry Young
Brook Young
Anonymous
Women In Network (WIN) 

(G)
Shorenstein
United Health Group(M)
Winona Grange (G)
Allstate Giving Campaign 

(M)
AstraZeneca Pharmaceuticals 

(M)
Flir Systems (M)
Metzger Elementary School 

(G)
GAP INC (G)
Amazon Smile (G)
Kiwanis Club of Tigard (G)
Tapphoria (G)

$1-$99
Samara Adams
Ashleigh Adams
Rachael and Jason Ager
Tina and Tony Ahlbrecht
Mishal Albassam
Rachel Albers
Jason Alexander
Alice Alleman
Zoe Allen
Karen Alles
Carol & Rick Anderson
Mary Anderson
Tom Anderson
Diana and Gregory Andreas
Lori and James Andrews
Felicia Arifin and Stefan Jenie
Jill Armstrong and Keith 

Grimm
Emily Arnold
Kathy Arnold
Seth Arnold
Adrienne Ash
Jill and Ben Ashley
Stephanie Ashmore
Laurel Aszman
Loraina Avendano and 

Ernesto Madrid
Larisa and Chris Ayzoukian
Megan Babbitt
Leah and Daniel Bachhuber

Dielle Baker
Karen Baker
Lori and Ron Ball
Cathy Barney
Michelle Barrett
Lydia Bartholow
Koren Bartnik
Amanda Bartunek
Karla and Brent Bateman
Rachel Bates
Lisa Baumgartn
Julio Bautista
Kelly Bean
Mikella Bean and Tyler 

Knowlden
Aaron Bech
Michelle and Nathan Beck
Katie and Brandon Beckett
Stacey and Andy Beckman
Jennifer and Jeffrey Bell
Robert and Mary Bell
Sarah Bell
James Bell
Mark Benedict
Lynelle Benit
Spring and Keith Bennett
April and Bruce Berg
Kristin Berg
Cami Berkowitz
Danielle and Corey Beyer
Steven Bigej
Jean Blackburn
Melissa and Reid Blanchard
Randa Blanding
Jeniffer Bojorquez and Rafael 

Aguirre
Barbara and Charles (Chuck) 

Bomar
Carmen and Brian Borlet
Justin Borthwick
Nicole Boucher
Joseph Bourque
Sandra Boyd
Emily Bradach
Linda Brakebill
Seth Brandt
Celeste and Carl Brannon
Leslie and Scott Brenton
Jo Ann Brinkman
Lidia Monica and Marius 

Brisan
Sierra Bruce
Heidi and Rick Bruno
Bette and Mac Bsoul
Britta and Sean Buchstaber
Derek Buelna
Korie Buerkle
Lynh Bui and Leon Duong
Trinh Bui
Robyn Bukowatz-Grill
Monika and Dwayne 

Bumpers
Darcy and Steve Burke
Chasity Cain
Cheron Calder
Sonya Calendar
Courtney Calvet

Helen Campbell
Amy Campbell
Ikuyo Cannon
Elizabeth Carbo
Noel Carey and Ronald 

Crosby
Shelby and Peter Carlesimo
Sarah Carrick
Chelsea Carter
Jill Case and Brian Hane
Ed and Joanne Casey
Nichole Castaneda
Ignacia Castro and 

Melquiades Ocampo
Laura Cato Hundtoft and 

Norman Hundtoft
Ruth and Thomas Chabreck
Charlene and George 

Chamberlin
Hillary and Joshua Chapman
Elva Chavez
Kirsten and Chris Chong
Leigh Church
Gina Cobb
Tara Coen
Christine and Jake Colacchio
Elizabeth Colgrove
Lindsey Collins
Patricia Combs
Allison and Andy Confer
Jennifer and Martin Cook
Michael Coppinger and 

Cathy Barney
Caroline Cordes
Jennifer Cosenza and Mark 

Bohnstedt
Jessica and Matthew 

Courtney
Destiny Cowan
Catherine and Matthew 

Craner
Cass Crawford
Cass Crawford
Tara Crewe
Todd and Todd Crews
Jillian Crisci
Shannon and Corey Crist
Merideth Croft
Ross Cronkrite
Christy and Nathaniel Crook
Rosemary and Thomas 

Cullimore
Elma Cutler
Juliette Cutts
Marci D
Thao Dang and Minh 

Nguyen
Ann and Chris Davis
Autumn and Tyler Davis
Heidi and Jared Davis
Karen Davis
Trissa and Carl Davis
Angelina Day
Natalie and Joshua Dayton
Katherine and Gary Defrang
Kristy and Jacob DeGraw
Heather and Deane Deibele

Tim Dennis
Joanna Desmukh
Angela Deuth
Marissa Dey and Mark 

McHugh
Jennifer and Jason Digby
Emilee Diocson and Chasity 

Cain
Julia Doan
Josie and Brad Dobrinski
Carol Doehne
Vanessa and Brad Dollar
Lisa and Tom Douville
Indira Dugganapally and 

Uday Kiran Kopanathi
Leyla and Wes Dunaway
Clara and Patrick Dunn
Shirly Durfee
Shelley Lynn Van Dyk
Blanca Eberhardy
Linda and Gregory Edwards
Kiely Eidel
Jill Eidsness
Maria and Luz Elias
Katherine Ellingsen
Angela and Jeffrey Ellsworth
Melissa and Michael 

Endicott
Jessica and Matt Engen
Carolyn Ericksen
Anita Erickson Olsen and 

Rodney Olsen
Katheine Evans
Krystal Evans
Ronald Fantz
Katrina and David Faris
Ashleigh and Kevin Farleigh
Patty Farrell
Courtney Fast and Sean 

Douglas
Jennifer and Brian Feeney
Christina and Jordan Fell
Janet Ference
Carrie and Jim Ferguson
Kasey and Michael 

Fernandez
Laurel and Eric Fischer
Rachel and Ted Fisher
Jane Fitzgerald and Luis 

Ortega
Anne Fleming
Sandra Flynn
Jennine and Stephen Follett
Sarah Foltz
Sarah Fong
Jessica Fontaine
Carrie Foote
Jennifer Frahs
Cheri Frazell and Zachary 

Janousek
Roselyn and Brian 

Fredrickson
Rose and Dana Freeman
Rowland French
Layci and Brent Fuller
Stephaine Fulton
Kari Furnanz

Stacy Fusitua
Eunice Galeana and 

Rigoberto Flores
Belem Gallardo De Jesus 

and Esteban Romero
Rosalinda Garcia
Lindsey and Ryan Garrick
Rachael and Eric Garrison
Julie Garvin and Eric Hall
Jana and Patrick Gateley
Marianne and Jonathan 

Germond
Ismael Geronimo
Diane and Jeff Geyer
Heidi and Chris Gilbertson
Janet and John Gilkey
Margaret and Wesley 

Girardi
Maria and Lorenzo Godinez
Susan Golden
Pilar Gottret
Karen Graves
Melissa and Ryan Gray
Dacia Grayber
Sonializ and Joshua 

Greenhalgh
Anne and Leonard Greer
Kelly Gregg
Julia and Mike Griffiths
Trudi and Richard Grimes
Keith Grimm
Becky and Gerald (Gerry) 

Grondin
Maya Gross
Laura and Blain Grover
Celina Gutierrez
Gudelia Gutierrez and 

Miguel Dircio
Hansa and Jose Gutierrez
Yolanda Gutierrez De Nova
Molly Haag
Samuel Haag
Wendy Hacke
Allison and Jeremy Hajdu-

Paulen
Erin and Michael (Scot) Hale
Debi and Jerry Hanford
Nancy Haning
Rosa Haro
Stephanie and John Hartman
James Hartmann
Mojghan and Abdul 

Hashmat
Nancy Hasman
Rhonda Hathorn
Patricia Hatleli
Mary Havel
Amanda Hawes
Janet Hawes
Jason Hawkins
Michael Hawkins
Jennifer and Shawn Heikkila
Joyce Helling
Kristi and Kirk Helzer
Marilynn Helzerman
Melissa Henderson
William Hendrickson
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Amand Hermens
Lydia Heye
Keala and Christopher Hill
Kristie Hill
Anne and Alex Hinkle
Kathleen Hobbs
Shani Hodge
Tammy Hodgson
JoAnn Hogue
Kami Holloway
Lynn and Scott Holter
Melissa and Chad Holton
Casey and Benjamin Hoover
Denise and John Hopkins
Judith Horowitz
Kami Horton and Doug 

Colling
Maureen Hoskins
Angela and Florian Houguet
Avery Hoyt
Patricia and Jesse Hoyt
Juliet and Ben Hugeback
Sally Hughart
Kathleen Hughes
Justin Humble
Aquilla Hurd-Ravich and 

Jared Ravich
Annilee and Tim Hyre
Ban Ibrahim and Ahmed 

Alkubaisi
Jayne Ichikawa
Sheri Ilg
Karly Imus and Jose Corona
Marcus Ingle
Nikki and Cameron James
Gary Jardine
Joelle and Jeff Jarvis
Anna and Darren Jensen
Sarah and Mike Jewett
Rachael Jezierski
Ingrid Jobe
Evan Johnson
Joyce and Richard Johnson
Lindsey Johnson
Marie Johnson
Susan and Edward Johnson
Veronica Johnson
Jami Johnson
Ashlie and Stephen Johnston
Raquel and Terry Jolley
Betsy and Randy Jones
Cynthia and Sean Jones
Denise Jones
Jaime and Jacob Jones
Natasha and Bryan Jones
Stephanie and Michael Jones
Jennifer Jordan
Ellen and George (joe) 

Kaeding
Cassie and Nick Kanios
Morriah Kaplan
David Karr
Rachel Kazmierski
Annette Keen
Deborah Kelley
Erinn Kelly
Olga Kelson

Rachel Kemnitz
Anita and Rithya Khut
Bao Tran and Long Nguyen
Valli and James Kiehlbauch
Dorothy Kight
Russ Kirkpatrick
Leslie Van Kleek
Leanne and George Klein
Barbara and Matthew 

Kleinke
Joyce Knutson
Lori and Rick Kociemba
Caroline and Kurt Koudelka
Donna & William 

Krauthoefer
Amy Krebs
Jenny Krein and Keith Offel
Alyssa Krieg
Amy and Paul Krusius
Jaclyn Kuenzi
Carmelita Jennifer and Alain 

Lai
Chuck Laiti and Steve 

Thompson
Lisa and Jonathan Lam
Heather Landis
Peter Langan
Cezanne and James Lange
Nicole Laske and Lyle 

Regimbald
Kristi Latimer and Dylan 

Hardy
Dustin Lavallee
Tiffany Le
Elizabeth and Marcus 

Lehfeldt
Rhonda Leitner
Louise and Mark Lennartz
Maurizio Leonard
Jennifer Leonetti
Kathryn LePore
Laurie LePore
William LePore
Erin and Jason Levin
Abigail Lewis
Christine Lewis
Cassandra Liedtke
Courtney and Peter Linder
Ellen and Alan Lines
Marlene Liserani
Monica and Scott Little
Irma and David Llanes
Michael Logue
Colleen Lood
Karla Lopez
Kit Lorelied and Jackson 

Heilman
Kristine and Kevin Loudd
Penny and Thomas Love
Marjorie Lovegren
Marianne Lyles
Eileen and Mike MacPherson
Kate and Marc Manelis
Sharon Manley
Nicholas Marks
Pedro Marquez
Monica and Tony Marshall

Windi and Marcus Martin
Felicia and Matthew Mason
Grace and Todd Matsuo
Anne Matthews
Randall Matthiesen
Shannon Mayfield Porter 

and Jason Porter
Olga and Steven Mazzeo
Kayla and Joseph McAfee
James McCaffrey
Meghan Mccloskey and Jeff 
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Cara and Ryan McClung
Cassie and Robert 

McDonald
Mackenzie McGee
Sheena and Luke McGowan
Charity and Mike McInnis
Maureen McLain
Heather McLaughlin
Kyli Mclaughlin
Doug McLean
Rachel and Joe McMillen
Kristi and Alan McNinch
Debra and Scott McNiven
Jacqui Meadows
Rebbecca Meadows
Maryellen Meeks
Amy and Irwin Megargee
Bettina Megowan
Rachel Meiser
Jan Merchant
Cynthia Messman
Carrie Meyer
Eleanore Mickus
Katerina Mikula and Nizar 

Krayem
Kristen Miles and Matt 

Johnson
Cassidy Miller
Lucynda Miller
Marcia Mindell
Lisa and Bruce Mitton
Debilyn Molineaux
Rebecca Moore
Bernardina Morales and 

Gerardo Gaspar
Andreas Moran
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Rachael and Gary 

Mortensen
Julie Mueller
Kyle Mueller
Murika Mueller
Amy Mulkerin
Patrick Mullen
Angela and Bill Mullins
Shannon and Aaron Mullins
Cheryl Munson
Thao and Jason Myoga
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Oscar Navarro
Matthew Nelkin
Courtney Neron
Kelly Nguyen
Nicholas Nguyen
Heather and David Nicholas

Andrea and Jeremy Nichols
Kimberly Nickens
Andrea and Steve Nielson
Melissa and Josh Noda
Victoria and Sochanda 

(Tony) Non
Laura Nordquist
Nadia Nur
Chris and Brad Nutting
April and Christian Oelke
Kathleen Okeefe
Alana (Ava) and Eric 

Ollerenshaw
Alexandrea Olson and 

Ismael Geronimo
Samuel Orme
Sharon and Christopher 

Otness
Marjan and Clint Owens
Nancy Pagaduan
Isaura and Eric Palacios
Maria Palma and Noe 

Guerrero
Devon Palmanteer and 

Nathan Schmitz
Jenna and Andres Palomino
Silmara Passacantilli-Miguel 

and Felicio Miguel
Tanuja Patel
Sharon Peddie
Jean and Larry Peick
Martina Peil
Sarah Pelosi and Jerame 

Ostrom
Kylie and Chris Penn
Georgina Perez Jasso and 

Humberto Lopez Matias
Kristen Peters
Marc Peterson
Natalia Petrevics
Jamie and Michael Pickens
Carol and Douglas Plambeck
Jessi and Kyle Podd
Holly and Jonny Polivka
Mary and Sean Pomerleau
Bryan Pomeroy
Carolyn Portee
Carolyn Porter
Anne Porto
Rebecca and Rebecca Potts
Annette Power
Rachel Power
Molly Powers and Ryan 

Hendricks
Annie Prather
Amy and Gerry Preston
Jennifer and David Price
Rachel Prusak
Jennifer Puhl
Jackie and Mike Purcell
Teri and Wesley ‘’Bryan’’ 

Purdin
Heidi and David Putnam, Jr
Linda Quandt
Asuncion Quintas Martinez
Christina and Paul Rainey
Marissa Rainey

Lisa Rand
Gurpreet and Gaurav 

Rathore
Jared Ravich
Jami and Jd Redding
Lindsey Reed
David Reines
Barbara and Michael Resler
Amy and Jonas Reyes
Peggy Rhoads
Ann and David Rice
Jeffrey Rickey
Jessica and Robert Rizer
Amanda Roberson
Amanda Robersoon
Agatha and John Roberts
Amy and Anton Robinson
Mackenzie and Jane 
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Elizabeth and Ryan 
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Heidi and Marcus Rodgers
Dave Rodriguez
M. Rohs
Charmine and Clifford Rone
Michael Rose
Nathaniel Rotta
Cindy Roundtree
Irlanye Ruiz
Shoa Russell
Margaret Russo
Saeed Saberian Ghassem
Christen Sacco
Marge Saker
Crissy and Nick Salazar
Samantha and Jon Samuels
Karina Samuelson
Matthew Sancomb
Holly Sancomb
Becky Sander
Joyce and Jon Sanders
Lindsay and Shaun Sanders
Trudi Sang
Nora and Damon Sarant
Amber and Eric Sarmento
Melissa Sass
Angie and Randy Sauer
Kim and Nathan Savage
Renee and Seth Schaefer
Nancy Scher
Allison Scheubrein
Emily Schlichting
Erin and Joseph Schloetter
Kelli Schlottman
Tamara and Rian Schlyper
Joan Schmidt
Steve Schmitt
Jennifer and Robert Schreiber
Robin and Seth Brandt
Allison and Jeremy Schubert
Carmen Sedano Alvarez and 

Carlos Alvarez
Stacy Sedgwick
Norbert Seitz
Farhad Sharifi
Pat Sharp
Heidi and Theron Shattuck
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Lam Research of Tualatin believes in supporting both community and
education. Their valuable partnership has spanned 10 years and has included
sponsorship of our Twilight 5K Run. When COVID-19 hit, Lam Research was
quick to react with funding for Packed with Pride...twice...for a total of
$200,000. Lam helped establish the base funding that allowed PWP to
immediately provide both quality and frequency of the much-needed food
box service.

Record-breaking Fundraising -

$240,000!

Lam's concern, and personal experience of employees and their families, of
the social and learning impact of online learning and quarantining led to their
generous $100,000 Community Grant. We are excited to announce Lam
Research has reached our "Visionary Leadership Circle" support level.

A record total of $240,000 from Lam Research
and donors like you was distributed through our

School  Grant.

Donations are already hard at work this school year. Additional teaching staff
in each school in numerous areas were hired to help our talented students
reconnect to our schools, staff and their peers.

Watch for our emails or posts on Facebook and Instagram to see once again
the creative and thoughtful ways our schools have invested your donations to
provide a rich and supportive school environment.

2021 - Your Support Is
Reconnecting Students

Lam Research and You -
Making a Difference!

Golfers
Raise $45K!

What a demonstration of community support
for our kids! Thank you title co-sponsors P&C
Construction, Day CPM and BORA
Architecture & Interiors and our other 34
sponsors for making the event possible. You
golfers came from everywhere to show you
care about education, despite the heat. And
what event isn't complete without volunteers
and Chair Matt Hughart to ensure a fun event.

Missed out this year? Join us July 30, 2022 at
Langdon Farms.  Sponsors and players can
inquire at info@the-ftts.org.

Donations Made In Honor
or In Memory Of:

3 Ways To Help Our Students: 1. Donate at www.the-FTTS.org
2. VOLUNTEER    3. JOIN OUR BOARD 

Alice Shaw
Kaori and Loren Shaw
Esther Shepsman
Jocelyn and Matt Sherrick
William Siples
Kimberly and Richard Skeen
Leon Skiles
Kristi and Klint Sloan
Nicole Smario
Kimberly and Jacob Smith
Kristi Smith
Nikki and Randy Smith
Michele Smith-Ryan
Stacy Snyder
Ron Sobel
Abby Soderquist
Tobey and Eric Sopher
Anna and Chad Southards
Martin Spathas
Heidi Spence
Christina and Dave Stamey
Christen Starr
Denise and Chris Stephens
Samantha Stevenson-Stowell 

and Amanda Stowell
Laura and Darin Stewart
Rebekah and Michael Stines
Jennifer and Matthew Straite
Erika and Mark Strom
Lori and Richard Strong
MacKenzie Sullivan
Alexandra Sutinen
Senthil Kumar Swamy
Hannah Swan and Brian 

Armstrong
Joyce Swift
Jessica Switzman
Rita Switzman
Beth Szczepanski
Amy and Scott Tepedino
Danielle and Michael 

Teschke
Kathleen Thielen
John Thompson
Kimberly Tiel Heye and Aser 

Heye
Lee Toft
Danielle Torres
Leslie Tracy
Dee and Anthony Tran
Gay Tredwell
Brenda and Jesse Trosvig
Tonya and Ryan Truair
Kendall and Joshua Truini
Magda Trujillo
Lisa Turin
Karen Twain
Susan Urbanski
Don Van Valin

Valorie Valo
Shelley Van Dyk
Tricia and Donald Van Valin
Kristina Vartanian and Victor 

DeFilippis
Jennifer and Joseph Vasicek
Tiffany Vasquez
Karen Vickers
Tracy and Steve Vogeltanz
Betsy and Mike Volm
Andrea and Paul Vorvick
Jeannette Voss
Karen Waibel
Judy and Mark Walker
Brian Walsh
Nancy Walter
Connie Walters
Emily and Chris Warren
Malissa and John Warren
Josh Wasserteil
Lori Watkins
Dyan Watson
Connie Watt
Cori and Mark Waufle
Kara and Eric Weakland
Kelly Wegher
Jill Wegner
Corinne Weiss
Meredith Welte and Michael 

Prager
Alyssa Welty
Eryn and Kelvin Whipple
James White
Janice Whiting
Annie Wildgen
Jill and Gabe Willard
Julie and Jeffrey Williams
Wendy and Vance Williams
Heather Willig
Virginia Wiltbank
Connie Winterfield
Leeann and Bruce Winters
Megan and Daniel Wise
Jacki Wolf
Jody and Tim Wood
Melanie Wood
Ashley and Jesse Woodcock
Thomas Woodward
Rebecca Wyland
Xuetan Xu and Cheng Wang
Isra Yasir
Kelsey and Jason Yuzon
Elizabeth and Michael 

Zastrow
Kirsten Zeikle
Erin and Wade Zelazny
Ming Zhang and James Bell
Amy and Brian Zirkelbach
Heidi and Ken Zolkoske

Amy and Howard Zuckerman
Templeton 1st Grade 

Teachers (G)
THS maintenance (G)
Tigard High School ASB (G)
Anonymous

In-Kind Donors
Columbia Corrugated Box
Willamette Eggs/Michaels 

Foods
Caruso Produce
Pape Rentals
Boardman Foods
Safeway Grocery

Reser’s Fine Foods
Rogue Brewing

We apologize for any 
errors or omissions.  
Please notify us of 

mistakes at  
info@the-FTTS.org.
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Donations Made In Honor
or In Memory Of:

3 Ways To Help Our Students: 1. Donate at www.the-FTTS.org
2. VOLUNTEER    3. JOIN OUR BOARD 

In Honor of:
Dominique Dobson (Dawn Brase)
Templeton Elementary School Staff 

(Constance Tarasawa)
Jennifer Lambert - Alberta Rider 

Elementary School Teacher 
(Rachel Rambin)

Russ and Dick McKichan (Mary 
Meyer)

Pavlukovich Family (Ms. Susan 
Urbanski)

Ms Ronnie Proudfoot (Mrs. Olga 
Kelson)

Aviana Scher (Anonymous)
James Shaver (Kathleen Michel)
Martin Sopher (Tobey and Eric 

Sopher)
Erik and Deborah Moen (Nancy 

and Kevin Moen)
Teacher Amy Campbell (Kiely Eidel)
Teacher Carmen Bonebrake (Kiely 

Eidel)
Teacher Ron Bullard (Kiely Eidel)
Teacher Jillian Crisci (Kiely Eidel)
Teachers Jennifer Tiernan, Danielle 

Johnson, Jeremy Conner, Greg 
Johnson, Steve Naylor (Kati 
Westfall)

Teachers Erin Harris, Lindsey Glaser, 
Dylan McCann, Sophia Roberts, 
Rob Coelho, Karen Baker (Kati 
Westfall)

Mrs. Kronsup & her 5th grade class! 
(Emily Schlichting)

Nikole and Mike Emerson (Marsha 
Matthiesen)

Bridgeport Teachers, Mrs. Boucher & 
Mrs. Alarcon (Bridgeport PTO)

Kati McKee (Kari Fantz)
Kati McKee (Nathaniel Rotta)
Kati McKee (Janet Hawes)
Kati McKee (Charles Laiti)
Kati McKee (Jeffrey Rickey)
Kati McKee (Kari Austin)
Mark McKee (Julie Vansant)
Mark McKee (Becky Potts)
Mark McKee (Connie Ramaekers)
Mark McKee (Thi Mai)
Mark McKee (Cynthia Joyner)
Mark McKee (Korie Buerkle)
Mark McKee (Katherine Ellingsen)
Mark McKee (Kristi Smith)
Kati Fantz (Ronald B. Fantz)

In Memory Of:
Sandy Cecchini (Vikki Villarreal)
Dominique Dobson (Madae Fast)
Dominique Dobson (Enid Sorkowitz)
Richard Endicott (Melissa Endicott)
Bev Farnsworth (Carrie Ferguson)
Abraham S Haim (Dafna Noam)
Alexander Hancock (Barbara 

Loeffler)
Andy Hopkins (Mr. Craig Hopkins)
Bonny Low (Peter Low)
Mr. George P Vaternick II (Metzger 

Elementary School) 
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or In Memory Of:



Lam Research of Tualatin believes in supporting both community and
education. Their valuable partnership has spanned 10 years and has included
sponsorship of our Twilight 5K Run. When COVID-19 hit, Lam Research was
quick to react with funding for Packed with Pride...twice...for a total of
$200,000. Lam helped establish the base funding that allowed PWP to
immediately provide both quality and frequency of the much-needed food
box service.

Record-breaking Fundraising -

$240,000!

Lam's concern, and personal experience of employees and their families, of
the social and learning impact of online learning and quarantining led to their
generous $100,000 Community Grant. We are excited to announce Lam
Research has reached our "Visionary Leadership Circle" support level.

A record total of $240,000 from Lam Research
and donors like you was distributed through our

School  Grant.

Donations are already hard at work this school year. Additional teaching staff
in each school in numerous areas were hired to help our talented students
reconnect to our schools, staff and their peers.

Watch for our emails or posts on Facebook and Instagram to see once again
the creative and thoughtful ways our schools have invested your donations to
provide a rich and supportive school environment.

2021 - Your Support Is
Reconnecting Students

Lam Research and You -
Making a Difference!

Golfers
Raise $45K!

What a demonstration of community support
for our kids! Thank you title co-sponsors P&C
Construction, Day CPM and BORA
Architecture & Interiors and our other 34
sponsors for making the event possible. You
golfers came from everywhere to show you
care about education, despite the heat. And
what event isn't complete without volunteers
and Chair Matt Hughart to ensure a fun event.

Missed out this year? Join us July 30, 2022 at
Langdon Farms.  Sponsors and players can
inquire at info@the-ftts.org.

Donations Made In Honor
or In Memory Of:

3 Ways To Help Our Students: 1. Donate at www.the-FTTS.org
2. VOLUNTEER    3. JOIN OUR BOARD 

Donations Made In Honor
or In Memory Of:

3 Ways To Help Our Students: 1. Donate at www.the-FTTS.org
2. VOLUNTEER    3. JOIN OUR BOARD 



Stay Connected to FTTS
Sign Up for Emails: info@the-FTTS.org
Follow us on Facebook and Instagram

WHY AFFINITY GROUPS?
Hazelbrook Principal, Tim Gross, offers insight and staff quotes on the importance of offering affinity social groups for

our students.

"In order for students to learn, they need to feel like they belong, safe in their own skin, surrounded by people that
care about and understand them. Our affinity groups at Hazelbrook provide this space where students can be together

in relationship with students like them, experiencing similar things, led by teachers whose goal it is to provide this
safe space for them. Many of our students aren’t seen in the hallways and experience marginalization that many of us

will never experience or understand. Our affinity groups provided opportunities to root in both shared and personal
experiences in support of each other. "

Principal Gross, Hazelbrook Middle School

Teacher Advisor: “Our students have requested to meet more often and would like to gather in a socially distant way next
Friday night. Can we do this? They are really excited to find a way to be together in person somehow.”

Teacher Advisor: “I have the same students that show up to visit each week. We have developed a strong bond and
connection.

Hazelbrook PRIDE

Hazelbrook MECHA Hazelbrook Pacific Asian Warriors (PAW)

Thank
You!

$13,000 raised
from Raffle Sales

& 5K Runners

$10,000 raised for
Internet

Scholarships and
School Supplies

CONGRATULATIONS

TO OUR 2021 COLLEGE SCHOLARSHIP

WINNERS!

       S C H O L A R S H I P                            W I N N E R
       B U L A  B U C K  A R V E S O N :              K .  GRIGSBY
       K I M  B I R K :                                     T .  DOLKAR
       A L  H I E B :                                     K .  GRIGSBY
       J .  K O H L E R :                                 T .  DOLKAR

       F O U N D A T I O N  F O R
       T I G A R D  T U A L A T I N                      S.  S IENKIEWICZ
       S C H O O L S :                                  A .  NGUYEN

APPLICATIONS FOR 2022 SCHOLARSHIPS OPEN
FEB.  1ST ,  AT WWW.THE-FTTS.ORG
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    6960 SW Sandburg Street
    Tigard, Oregon 97223

503-431-4024
www.the-FTTS.org

Teen Tutors? Yup.
At times it may have been a toss up on who learned more - the student with questions, or
their peer tutor that helped them. Yes, students at both Tualatin and Tigard High were part of
the homework club team of tutors. A bonus came from Tualatin High involving teen tutors
from Fowler and Hazelbrook Middle Schools. Under the supervision of high school teachers
your donations funded, the peer teacher program was back in a virtual format. COVID
wouldn't stop schools from offering homework help. Online tutoring's biggest benefit was the
flexibility of time available. Students could get help in the evenings after they got off work or
home from practice, and even on the weekends. Your dollars made this very important
resource possible.

"As we plan for next year, we fully intend to continue those partnerships as one more way
to bridge relationships with families here and at the middle schools."

Principal Dellerba, Tualatin High School

SCIENCE AT HOME

You brought Bridgeport
Elementary science projects to
students' homes. Funded by your
generosity and the school's PTA,
Bridgeport's after school pro-
gram brought science, trivia and
dance into homes.

Tee Up
Fore

Schools
story
inside.
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